Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

January 10, 2011

Northwind Grille 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Jan Moran at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director Board Members present: Jan Moran, Cheryl Triplett, Lise Lunde, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Kris Olson, Mary Rosemore-Hammer and Aggie Stroot.  

Review of Minutes:   Mary Rosemore-Hammer made a motion to approve the November minutes, Kris Olson seconded it.  Motion approved.  Sandy Strom-Gieseke made a motion to approve the amended December minutes, Lise Lunde seconded it.  Motion approved.

Executive Director’s Report:

· Volunteer Application discussion – An application was filled out from a person who has a felony on their record.  After discussion, it was decided that Aggie will have Shirley check his references.  If his references check out fine, he will be issued an invitation to join ME as a volunteer.  If his references do not check out, Shirley will inform him that he is not a good fit for ME.   
· Update on horses and horse health – Wind Dancer is staying for another 6 months as his issues are joint related and he is doing well.  Toni states the new horses are ready to start out with 1 -2 riders a week.  Aggie ordered 3 girths, head stalls and bits.  Susie is working on the riding schedule.  There are 5 people currently on the waiting list, and Susie will be checking with them to see if they would like to start out on an every other week basis, to fill spots left by riders who only ride every other week.
· Update on transfer of Executive Director duties – Aggie and Lynn are just beginning the process of transferring the duties.  
Old Business:

· Review of 2011 Operating & Fundraising Budget – The operating and fundraising budgets for 2011 was reviewed and Lise Lunde made a motion to approve the operating budget as presented and the amended fundraising budget, Mary Rosemore-Hammer seconded it. Budgets approved.
New Business:  

· New Board Member approval – Lise Lunde nominated Aggie Stroot as a board member of the ME.  Kris Olson seconded it.  Motion approved.  
· Rider concern regarding weight limits – A parent of a ME rider wrote a letter with concerns regarding the weight limit restrictions for riding.  The letter will be given to the Executive Director, who will then discuss the issue with Toni and Susie.
Adjournment:  Aggie Stroot made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Lise Lunde seconded it.

Next Meeting:  February 14, 2011 Northwind Bar and Grille  

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
